
                                            Letter from the Senior Warden 

                                                           March 2, 2021 

 

     I realize this is late in coming but I thought that being in the season of lent I 

should address something that I neglected to talk about at the beginning of the 

year, “OUTREACH”. With the retirement of John and to effects of the Pandemic 

over the past year I for one have slipped into a lull, forgetting the need for 

continued support of not only each other but for those that are really suffering 

from the effects of this lack of the ability to gather in community and supply those 

things that help us sustain each other physically and spiritually. That being said I 

am reaching out to each of you, our Christian community, to bring your attention 

to the fact that we have neglected to provide information on a program for the 

Lenten Offering, which we normally gather through this season to offer to an 

outreach program for support with whatever we collect during lent, usually 

chosen by the vestry. With the inability to gather and provide offering envelopes 

for people to fill with donations we have fallen short and are behind in what we 

do as a community. I am writing this to ask you to consider who we are called to 

be and what we are asked to do for our fellow man and provide for those less 

fortunate. For those that are capable and willing please send your donations to 

the office, designating them for the Lenten offering or outreach so we can 

continue in the promise we live by and have strived for in the past. Be assured we 

will come together again soon and with the help of our” New Priest-In-Charge” 

Rev. Jesse Lassiter we will again worship as the community of St Peter’s church to 

the glory of God. May God bless you and keep you in these trying time as he does 

always. 

Bruce Comfort 

Senior Warden 

  


